
 

 

 
 

To The planning team 

I would like to email to oppose the development in south Warrington of thousands of 
houses on green belt land and warehouses. 

I feel the proposal of such a huge development is not needed, I understand the need for 
more housing but there is still available brown field sites. The roads at the moment can not 
cope with the traffic so even if it was improved considerably they would only be adequate 
to cope when the M6 or the M56 have their regular accidents, never mind if thousands of 
new vehicles were put into the mix. 

The loss of the fields is unthinkable, they are needed for crops which in turn help with 
drainage as the flood water needs to go somewhere. The loss in habitat for the wildlife 
would also be detrimental. 

Not one person I have spoken to has said they would like Warrington to be a city. Today I 
walked from the town centre to Grappenhall and very road was run down and dirty, empty 
shops and  litter everywhere. If money needs to be spent still it is on the town centre. 
Bridge street was just a derelict dirty mess. 

The pollution would increase, lives are now blighted as no one knows what is going on so 
if anyone wanted to put their house on the market a buyer won't know if they will be 
affected. 

I have lived in this area all my life and feel the proposed plan is unrealistic or justified. 

Regards 




